


rather alarming, given that two of the perscanel files I just reviewed did not have
clearances. No one wants to experience another similar incident that accurred in 2001

In the couple of years T have worked with YouthCare, T have seen tremendous progress in
your programs, Your staff have been very conscientious about making referrals and
keeping me informed-on possible licensing violations, You have selected dynamic people to
operate each facility, and have made sound decisions on revamping programs. Yet, the
agency continues to struggle with producing the necessory paperwork required for staff,
This is an area that requires your immediate attentian.

In completing the campliance plan, please pay careful attention ta how you can structure
your departments to ensure alt required documents are gathered and placed in the

, employees personnel file. I am requesting that along with completing the compliance plan,
you submit a plan on how your "system” will function so that it can be placed in your file for
the next licensor. '

If you have dny questions, please feel free to contact Jim Bulzomi Regionel Manager 206-

It has been a pieasure to work with you, Debra. I wish you and your staff the best.

Sincerely, —
—} G0 = :)
Suiette Wor‘d/,l
Regional Licensor
Division of Licensed Resources

Office of Faster Care Licensing

Cc Victoria Wagner
Jim Bulzomi
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